May 15, 2012

Supervisor Denny Richardson called the monthly board meeting to order at 7:50 p.m. at the Frankfort Town Hall on Tuesday, May 15, 2012.  

Board members present were Denny Richardson and Bryce Black.  Town officials Tina Bee and Maureen Manore were present.  Town Attorney Gwen Kechevar and Town Technical Consultant Dan Fedderly were also present.  Brad Anderson arrived at 7:58.
There were twenty people attending the meeting.

Minutes

The minutes from the April 10th meeting were read. Bryce Black made a motion to accept the minutes as read and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried. 

Financial Report

Treasurer’s report for April was read.  The ending balance was $115,991.76. Bryce Black made a motion to accept the Treasurer’s report and Denny Richardson seconded.  The motion carried.  

Citizen’s Concerns

Dwight Jelle asked if the Board was still pursuing the option of increasing to a five member board.  No further action has been taken on this at this time.
Butch Reinhardt said that the road across the top of Gates Hill needs rock.
Donna Gates said that the culvert at the end of Porcupine Lane needs repair.

Jim White asked about a section marker in the asphalt on County Road I.  He was told that it was a corner marker.

Mike Roberts said that he wrote a letter to the Town Board asking that the Bechel Mine be surveyed; he believes that it is greater than the 43 acres allowed.  He also said that if it is outside of the permitted area that the Town has an obligation to enforce its Interim Zoning Ordinance.  Dan Fedderly had talked to the County about the survey issue.  He was told that the berms are outside of the permitted area, but the 43 acres can be moved to include them and this still leaves about 35 acres available for mining.

Mike Krajniak asked about the 7 1/2 acre stockpile area.  Dan Fedderly was told that the County will monitor the project to ensure it stays within the 43 acres allowed.

Plan Commission Report
The Plan Commission Chair reported on the meeting held on May 1st.  At that meeting the Plan Commission discussed increasing Public Participation and worked on the zoning ordinance draft.
Consider and take action on Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance

Gwen Kechevar went through the current draft of the Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance. 

Several citizens had concerns about the return of the waste material to the site and the leaching of acrylamides.

There were several suggestions made about the working hours allowed most wanted shorter hours than were in the ordinance. 
Brian Nodolf said that the terms of the ordinance could not be met within a few days of its passing.  It was agreed that a grace period of 30 days should be granted to existing operations.

The action on this ordinance was postponed.

Consider and take action on Resolution Establishing Fee Schedule for Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance

This item was postponed

Consider and take action on Resolution Amending Town Citation Ordinance to Add Nonmetallic Mine Operator’s License Ordinance Forfeitures

This item was postponed.

Road Reports

Gates Hill Road is scheduled for more rock and grading.

Consider and take action of Board of Review Alternates Ordinance
The Board approved and signed the ordinance.

Appoint Plan Commission Chair
Chairman Brad Anderson appointed Dwight Jelle as the Plan Commission Chair.  Denny Richardson and Bryce Black approved and confirmed the appointment.

Pay Bills.  

The bills were paid.

The next regular board meeting was set for June 12, 2012, 7:30 p.m., at the Frankfort Town Hall.  The meeting agenda will cover: Town Board Minutes, Financial Report, Citizens Concerns, Plan Commission Report, Road Reports.

Bryce Black made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Denny Richardson seconded.  The vote was unanimous.

Time 11:15 p.m.

Maureen Manore, Clerk

